
Cathy Conry-Cantilena, MD
Staff Physician/ Blood Services DTM, Program Director
National Institutes of Health Clinical Center
10 Center Drive, MSC-1184
Building 10, Room 1C/711
Bethesda, MD  20892

Dear Dr. Conry-Cantilena,

3/28/2018 Accreditation Council for 
Graduate Medical 
Education

401 North Michigan Avenue 
Suite 2000
Chicago, IL 60611

Phone 312.755.5000
Fax 312.755.7498
www.acgme.org

The Review Committee for Pathology, functioning in accordance with the policies and 
procedures of the Accreditation Council for Graduate Medical Education (ACGME), has 
reviewed the information submitted regarding the following program:

Blood banking/transfusion medicine

National Institutes of Health Clinical Center Program 
.           Clinical Center at the National Institutes of Health 
Bethesda, MD 

Program 

Based on the information available to it at its recent meeting, the Review Committee 
accredited the program as follows:

Status: Continued Accreditation
Maximum Number of Residents: 3
Effective Date: 01/29/2018

The Review Committee commended the program for its demonstrated substantial compliance 
with the ACGME's Program Requirements and/or Institutional Requirements without any new 
citations.

The ACGME must be notified of any major changes in the organization of the program. When 
corresponding with the ACGME, please identify the program by name and number as 
indicated above. Changes in participating sites and changes in leadership must be reported to 
the Review Committee using the ACGME Accreditation Data System (ADS).



Sincerely,

Cheryl Gross, MA 
Executive Director 
Review Committee for Pathology
312.755.7417 
cgross@acgme.org

CC:
Martha M. Quezado, MD
Robert M. Lembo, MD

Participating Site(s):
.  
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